From: Phil Hurst

Sent: Thursday, 1 December 2016 10:02 AM

To: Chambers - Ross J

Subject: Air Pilots Award 2010 Full Bench hearing 6 December

Dear Justice Ross

Unfortunately, due to an unavoidable prior commitment in regional NSW, | will be
unable to attend the hearing scheduled for the 6" of December.

AAAA is comfortable relying on our written submission, and does not see any of the
issues raised in that submission as being substantive, but rather mostly updates on
changes to CASA regulations that any redrafted award might reference, or
suggestions that provide feedback and hopefully clarification on questions posed by
the Commission.

Should the Commission decide that any issues raised are substantive, AAAA would

to only too happy to provide further information or submissions at a suitable time.

Phil Hurst
CEO - Aerial Application Association of Australia



